
MAARC April Meeting Minutes 

The MAARC Meeting for April was held on Saturday, April 13, 2019 at the 
Riverview Fire Station. 

The meeting was called to order at 10am by President André, VE9ARG. This was 
followed by introductions by all present. President André presented the agenda. 
There were three additions made to the written agenda. A motion to adopt the 
agenda with the additions was made by Yvon, VE1VON and seconded by Danny, 
VE9DDK. The motion passed. 

The minutes from the March meeting was presented with a couple minor changes 
to it in regards to the model number of the Yaesu repeater and the cost of the 
repeater to the club. A motion to accept the minutes with the changes was made by 
Yvon, VE1VON and seconded by Ross, VE9GCS. The motion passed. 

There was no business arising out of the minutes. 

A treasure's report was made by Larry, VE9ASB. Copies of the report were given to 
both the secretary and President. Larry also stated that there are several 
reoccurring bills that he pays monthly and that this month there were two other 
expenditures. One being the installation of security bars on the two windows at the 
clubhouse and the second being paying for the years rental of the P.O. Box at the 
post office. The security bars on the windows was done after an emergency 
executive meeting was held due to the recent break-in next door and the theft of 
many laptops computers that were in the building. A motion to accept the treasure's 
report was made by Larry, VE9ASB and seconded by Oscar, VE9OSK. The motion 
passed. 

An update on the electronic tools for a workbench at the club was made by Cam, 
VE9CAM. He advised that almost all of the eBay purchases have arrived. Cam 
further advised that materials for a workbench that can be rolled have been 
purchased and that the workbench metal frame has been finished by Gord, 
VE1AJF. Also Gord, VE1AJF has donated a laptop computer for programming 
various Motorola radios. 

An update on the current basic course was given by Yvon, VE1VON. He advised 
that there are only three chapters left to cover. There is still great interest in the 
class but that not all students attend all the classes as several of the students are 



also students at U de M and have Masters Degrees in electronics and concentrate 
on learning the rules and regulations portion of the class. 

Both Yvon, VE1VON and Michel, VE9JFL presented a Power Point presentation on 
the Yaesu DR-2X Fusion Repeater. This was discussed last month and members 
were given a month to consider if MAARC wished to go in the direction of having a 
repeater that could do both analog and digital transmissions. After much discussion 
about if it will replace the current UHF repeater or the VHF repeater and also if it 
would stay on the current frequency of 147.345 MHz, it was decided to apply for a 
license for a new VHF frequency as Cam, VE9CAM has been in contact with the 
Maritime Frequency Coordinator and there is only one 2 meter frequency available 
in the Maritimes that is available at this time. 

Some discussion about how the UHF repeater needs to be looked at as there 
appears to be a problem with the UHF antenna or the feed-line. A motion to 
purchase the Yaesu DR-2X repeater was made by Gilles, VE9NW and seconded 
by Gordie, VE9MM. The motion passed. A motion to purchase a license for the 
open 2 meter pair of frequencies was made by Gilles, VE9NW and seconded by 
Gordie, VE9MM. This motion passed. It was decided to place the Fusion repeater 
on the UHF frequency once the antenna issue is sorted out. This is a trial period 
and as the repeater is a dual-band, it can later be moved over to the new VHF 
frequency. 

Ross, VE9GCS handed out a letter on MAARC letterhead requesting donations for 
this year's flea market. The letter is signed by President André. Jack, VE1AIR has 
spoken with Harold McFarlane and he will be attending and has several items to be 
donated as door prizes. 

An email from JP, VE9BK was read by Ross, VE9GCS as JP was instructing the 
basic course and was unavailable. It covered the cost of the Christmas dinner, $20 
for the meal, tea or coffee and a dessert and also includes the tip. Also, there is a 
minimum of 60 meals that will be paid for. If only 55 people attend, the extra 5 
meals will be boxed up to go. The Christmas party will be held at The Golden Age 
Club of Dieppe on Acadie Blvd. A motion to accept the turkey dinner was made by 
Marcel, VE9ML and seconded by Denis, VE9MUD. The motion passed. 

JP, VE9BK also advised members of the upcoming EMO exercise Brunswick Bravo 
and the need to staff 6 Emergency Operations Centres, 8 if the hospitals are 
involved. This will be an all day exercise so CARG will be needing MAARC 



members to assist. Any MAARC members interested in joining CARG, now would 
be a good time to do so. 

Michel, VE9JFL advised next month's TekTalk will be on Nav Can. 

Gilles, VE9NW advised that there is an older PK-232 TNC for a packet station in 
the back room at the clubhouse. He will take it and see if it still works. 

Some discussion about when to make changes to the constitution. Marc, VE9LEG 
advised that most clubs require a 60 day advance notice before changes can be 
made so as to preclude any one person from stacking changes in one person's 
favour. After some discussion, it was agreed that a 60 day notice will be made 
before the members will be allowed to vote on any changes made to the MAARC 
Constitution. 

With the installation of the window bars at the clubhouse, Ross, VE9GCS has 
requested a second fire extinguisher from the Province for the back room. Also, to 
avoid having the pins on the hinges pulled out so the door can be removed, 
President André, VE9ARG has broken off screws into two of the hinges. 

Regarding the search for a new clubhouse, that report was negative. Nothing new 
to report but the search continues. 

For Field Days, Misha, VE9GIS has reached out to Parks Canada reading setting 
up at The Monument Lefebvre in Memramcook. 

MAARC members were again asked if they felt that the club should create a 
committee to visit shut in hams in the area. It is felt that those wishing to visit hams 
in Senior's residences are highly encouraged to do so. A list of past and present 
MAARC members and where they staying will be researched and posted at the 
clubhouse. 

Ross, VE9GCS advised that the paperwork to disband and un-incorporate the 
Moncton Senior's Radio Club has been sent to Fredericton to Service New 
Brunswick. He also asked if there was an interest in MAARC having a social event 
at a sugar shack next maple syrup season. Most expressed an interest in attending 
such an event. Denis, VE9MUD advised he had been to several this year and the 
wait time was long and that we would need reservations. 



Cam, VE9CAM spoke about starting the meeting at 9:30am and most members are 
there at that time. It is felt that a social half hour is plenty of time. A motion to begin 
the meeting at 9:30am was made by Jim, VE9JRP and seconded by Mike, 
VE9MTV. The motion passed. 

Glenn, VE9KY, who is Silent Key Travis, VE9TM's brother requested to speak. He 
advised that he doesn't believe there is any interest in the family for VE9TM's radio 
equipment and if nobody in the family wants it, he would like to donate it to the 
club. This includes his tower. Club members will have to come and take it down. 

Some equipment was donated to the club from the family of SK Bob Kirkpatrick, 
VE9VAR. It was agreed that it would be best to list the equipment on the MAARC 
website's swap shop to allow MAARC members first bids on the equipment. 
Equipment is a Nye straight key, a Bencher paddles for CW, a Katsumi Squeeze 
Ele-Key electronic keyer and an ICOM IC-2AT with charger. 

Bruce, VE9BRT won the 50/50 draw. His half of the winnings was $22, which he 
donated back to the club. Thank you Bruce. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Marcel, VE9ML. 

Denis, VE9MUD gave a presentation on the QSL Bureau that he has taken over 
and is running on behalf of MAARC as the TekTalk presentation. 


